[bookmark: _Hlk116556509]Minutes of the Strategic Policy Committee Meeting for Climate Action and Environmental Services held in MTEK1 on Wednesday 11th May, 2022 at 11.00 am.

Present:	Cllrs. N. Keelan, P. Treanor, S. Coyle, C.Bennett
Liam Murtagh, Transition Monaghan, P. McCabe, NFGWS, Brian Duffy, Castleblayney Regeneration, M.Mayne PPN Social Inclusion, P. Tierney, PPN Community,
B. Treanor, IFA
N. Woods, J.P. McEntee, K. Duffy, M.Smith, B.McMahon 

Apologies:	F.McGrath, R.Truell, R.Aughey

1. Matters Arising

There were no matters arising.
2. Minutes of Previous Meeting:  

The minutes were proposed by P. Treanor and seconded by B.Treanor.

Cllr. Keelan welcomed the members to the first in person meeting in over a year and called on the Committee to introduce themselves individually to familiarise themselves with each other.

3. Lough Muckno Road to Recovery Project

Ms M. Smith gave a brief presentation on the Project and advised members that Phase 1 of the project has been procured and will run from 2022 -2024. This project will involve load apportionment from the catchment area and detailed lake core analysis to determine legacy issue within the lake sediment, this information will be fed into catchment models to determine overall baseline status and to attempt to predict lake recovery times. The output will provide a scientific base for the development of Integrated Catchment Management Plans. The project may also help develop a better understanding of the unique characteristics of Lough Muckno which may also improve the understanding of the other “Cavan/ Monaghan” Lakes which are not expected to meet their Environmental Objectives by 2027. 
Ms. Smith also advised that Monaghan County Council have made a submission to the department to have Lough Muckno included as a “Catchment Project Area for Action” in Ireland River Basin Management Plan 2022-2027. This project will be led by Monaghan County Council and supported by the Local Authority Waters Programme

Cllr. Keelan thanked Ms. Smith for her presentation and invited questions from the members regarding the project.  Queries were raised in relation to consultation with landowners.  N.Woods advised the committee that the Environment Section will work with all parties involved to the best of their abilities.
4.	Castleblayney Wastewater Treatment Plant – Upgrade Project
J.P. McEntee gave a presentation to members on the upgrade to the Wastewater Treatment Plant in Castleblayney.
He gave a brief outline of the project to date, Irish Water Capital Investment of 5.8m, the scope of the upgrade works, benefits of the scheme and effluent trends from 2011 to 2022.
Mr. McEntee answered queries from members and Cllr. Keelan thanked him for his input.


5. 	Poultry Task Force update 

N. Woods advised members that a series of meetings have been held with businesses a number of times at this stage.  It is hoped that any environmental issues are dealt with at minimum risk to the industry.  More meetings have been scheduled and business leaders will decide where we go from there.  

She advised that the Task Force membership and balance of sectors and terms of reference have yet to be agreed.  Monaghan County Council is facilitating the group and are providing technical assistance.  Queries were also raised relating to planning for future poultry houses.  Ms. Woods advised that there are some regulations relating to new businesses and their location. 

Cllr. Keelan thanked Ms. Woods for her update.
6.	Diesel laundering in County Monaghan
K. Duffy gave a presentation to members on the dumping of diesel laundering waste in
Co. Monaghan.  Since 2003 a total of €3,382,354.46 has been recouped from the Dept. to cover clean up costs.  The majority of the incidents occur in the south of the county and photographic evidence highlighted the scale of the problem.  

A meeting has been held recently with Revenue, WERLA and the Norther Ireland Environment Agency.  It is envisaged that another meeting will be held later on in the year to further discuss the issue.  Diesel laundering is a big problem for the County.  It is hoped that future developments in adding a tracer will contribute to reduce the incidents occurring.

Cllr. Keelan thanked Mr. Duffy for his presentation.  N. Woods commended Mr. Duffy on his comprehensive presentation.

7.	Tourism – Climate & Environmental Perspective

L. Murtagh delivered a presentation on ‘Tourism: Climate and Biodiversity Perspectives’. At the outset he presented the current global context of the climate and biodiversity emergencies and outlined the responses to these challenges at a global, EU and national level. He then focused on the impact of tourism on climate and biodiversity.  
· Globally, CO2 emissions from tourism are increasing – they currently contribute about 8% of CO2 emissions. 
·  Tourism can in certain instances impact adversely on biodiversity - damaging sensitive wildlife habitats and vulnerable species. 
He went to say that it is important that tourism now becomes ‘sustainable tourism’ as defined by the UN.  In Ireland the Government’s Climate Action Plan has a selection of actions in the area of sustainable tourism while the Dept of Tourism has set up a Sustainable Tourism Working Group that has produced eight ‘guiding principles’ of sustainable tourism.  These now need to be embedded in tourism policies and projects at a national and local authority level. Finally, he suggested that tourism providers should be encouraged to apply for relevant eco certification and use supports and resources that are available to enhance sustainability.        

Cllr. Keelan thanked Mr. Murtagh for his comprehensive presentation.  

8. 	Update on Climate Change
K. Duffy advised members that we are still waiting on guidelines from the Department.  CARO have rolled out training to all local authorities.  In the absence of the guidelines, there is still a large amount of work being done at local level.  We are awaiting resources to be allocated to the local authorities.  Three electric vehicles have been purchased and Monaghan County Council is the first to have introduced an electric sweeper.  
Mr. Duffy answered questions from members and it was suggested that a presentation could be made at the next SPC meeting on the master plan for the County.    Queries were also made regarding the provision of electric charging points throughout the County,  N. Woods replied that we are not in a position yet where charging points can be rolled out as there are issues relating to preparation of groundworks and who the electricity provider will be.  Cost is also an issue.
Cllr. Keelan thanked Mr. Duffy for his update.
AOB

Suggested items for the next meeting:

Energy Master Plan
SEAI grants (how to apply etc)
Response from Tourism Officer – presentation at Sept meeting?
Mining

Date of next meeting: The next meeting of the SPC will hopefully be held in person on Wednesday 28th September at 11.00am in the chamber, MTEK1 building.
N.Keelan thanked members for their attendance.
